
 
 

Memo 
To: Governing Board for the Collegiate High School 
From:  Dr. Devin Stephenson, President 
Date: April 16, 2024 
Re: Collegiate High School 2024-2025 Calendar 
 
 
Attached is the proposed Collegiate High School 2024-2025 Calendar for the Governing Board’s review. The 
Collegiate High School calendar is consistent with the College’s calendar for holidays and has no significant 
changes compared to the prior school year.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
 
The Governing Board approves the Collegiate High School 2024-2025 Calendar, as presented. 
 


